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FRONLEICHNAM I CORPUS CHRISTI DAY 
Fronleichnam Means Corpus Christi 

First of all, at least for the Catholic part of the popu
lation, there is a very holy and very important church 
celebration: "Fronleichnam;' or Corpus Christi D ay, 
falls on the Thursday of the second week after Whit
suntide. The celebration was introduced by the Catho
lic Church in the 13th century. le commemorates the 
Holy Eucharist, that is, the ritual consumption of 
bread (wafers), which according to Catholic practice 
becomes a consecrated symbol for the flesh of the cru
cified Redeemer when the priest has blessed it. On 
Corpus Christi Day the wafers are put into their con
tainer, an elaborately decorated monstrance, and car
ried through the streets in a solemn process.ion. The 
German name for the celebration describes it mean
ing, since the German word says: "The body of the 
Lord" (from the Old High German "fro" which 

"Lo d") means r . 
T his procession developed in the 13th ce_ntury a~er 

the pattern of the processions through the f 1e)ds which 
were more common tn the Catholic church m former 
times than they are today. During the procession, 
which sets out from the town church and returns to it, 

the monstrance with the wafers - the "Holiest of Ho
lies" - is carried along by the priest under a canopy. 
Formerly, in the Catholic cities, the guilds to which 
the local craftsmen had to belong p layed a role in this. 
After the guilds were dissolved in the 19th century 
they were replaced in the procession by the Catholic 
men's, women's and girls' clubs, the fire brigades and 
military bands. On this occasion one can still see the 
traditional folk costumes in some villages (for example 
in a few small regions of northern H essen, Upper Ba
varia, and the Black Forest). 

In regions which have a primarily Catholic popula
tion the streets are decorated with fresh greens from 
birches and other trees. In many places altars which 
have been decorated with religious pictures, crucifixes 
and candles are set up in front of the houses. According 
to fo lk belief they are blessed by the passing mon
strance. Blossoms and foliage are often strewn into 
streets. T he p rocession stops at four places in the town 
in front of large altars which have been prepared, and 
then the priest blesses the town area in all quarters. 
From this the earlier character of the procession be
comes especia~y apparent. In some places loud mortar 

shots are fired at the beginning of the procession and at 
each of the four spots where the procession stops. And 
even today one can occasionally see superstitious 
people who tear off leaves from the branches used to 
decorate the altars and take them home. They are sup
posed to protect one's house and home from lightning 
bolts. 


